MINUTES

BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF LANDSCAPE ARCHITECTS
DATE:         January 22, 2013

TIME:          1:30 P.M.

PLACE:       500 N. Calvert Street

                    Room 308

                    Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:  Christopher Schein

                    Charles B. Adams

                    Beatrice Scott

                    Lisa Keir

ABSENT:     Jeanette Stern-Tansey

OTHERS 

PRESENT:   Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director
                     Michael Miller, Assistant Executive Director

                     Deborah L. Heil, Administrative Secretary

                     Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator

CALL TO ORDER


Christopher Schein, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Ms. Scott, seconded by Mr. Adams and unanimously carried to accept the minutes of the September 17, 2012 meeting as written.
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COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


13-LA-04 - Offer consent order and fine.


The Board reviewed three reinstatement applications and recommends reinstatement for two and a consent order and fine for the other.  

Motion (II) was made by Ms. Scott, seconded by Mr. Adams and unanimously carried to approve the complaint committee's report.

CORRESPONDENCE


A memo from Secretary Howie dated January 10, 2013 was received regarding Legislative Policy.  It is a reminder to all Boards not to testify on a particular bill unless they have been specifically authorized by the Legislative Office.


The Board was given a copy of the letter sent to the Legislative Committee on behalf of the Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation and the State Board of Examiners of Landscape Architects, transmitting the follow-up report required by Chapter 132 of 2010 and specified in the 2009 Preliminary Evaluation of the State Board of Examiners of Landscape Architects published in December 2009.  The Board found this to be informational only.


The Board received a letter dated November 19, 2012 from Paul R. Jeannin, Jr.  He is a licensed landscape architect in the State of Virginia and has been asked by a client who is a builder to assist them with a new development project in Maryland.  He will be assisting them by serving on the Board of Directors/Covenants Committee.  Mr. Jeannin is inquiring as to whether he needs a Maryland license to perform this work for his client in the State of Maryland.   

The Board discussed Mr. Jeannn's letter and decided that he does not need a license to perform the work he describes in his letter but he cannot sign and seal any documents or practice landscape architecture.  Ms. Edwards will prepare the response.
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REPORT ON JOINT CHAIRS' MEETING


Chairman Schein reported that the Joint Chairs' met on December 5.  They reviewed the budget and talked in depth about increasing the licensing fee, but no formal action on raising licensing fees has been taken.  It was reported that the fund balance is approximately $240,000.  It was stated that the boards are breaking even at the end of the fiscal year which may gradually result in an erosion of the balance.  The Boards will table this issue until the next meeting and see if formal action needs to be taken.


Another issue discussed was the electronic Board meeting room.  Ms. Edwards stated that she attended a meeting with Mr. Loleas, other affected executive directors, and representatives from the Department's IT unit.  They will submit a report on proposed equipment needs, etc.  This will continue to be discussed.

LEGISLATIVE UPDATE


It was reported that the Certificate of Authorization bill for architects, landscape architects and professional land surveyors is moving forward.  The professional engineers have a separate Certificate of Authorization bill.

It was noted that SB 84 ( the original bill for CPC) was re-written by bill drafters in Annapolis and the provision for adopting regulations was omitted.  Consequently, the bill was pulled and a replacement was introduced-SB280.

SB 44, Military Training and Military Spouses, was reviewed by the Board.  The Governor has also submitted a bill, HB 225, Veterans Full Employment Act of 2013.  It was noted that these bills will be discussed at the joint chairs meeting on February 6, 2013.
APPLICATION FOR CORPORATION


Motion (III) was made by Ms. Keir, seconded by Mr. Adams and unanimously carried to approve the following applications for corporation. 
1.  Brown and Caldwell 

2.  Forward Design Studio, LLC.

3.  Mobius Technologies, Inc. 
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APPLICATION FOR RECIPROCITY


Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Adams, seconded by Ms. Scott and unanimously carried to approve the following applications for reciprocity.
1.  Brian D. Fridenmaker 
2.  Nicholas T. Georgas 

APPLICATIONS FOR EXAMINATION

 
Motion (V) was made by Ms. Keir, seconded by Mr. Adams and unanimously carried to approve the following applications for examination.
1.  Lauren E. L. Marshall

2.  Lianying Wang

3.  Benjamin W. Boyd

4.  Megan H,. Tymesko

5.  Adam Ganser

6.  Brian P. Wolfe

APPLICATION DENIALS


Motion (VI) was made by Ms. Keir, seconded by Ms. Scott and unanimously carried to deny three applications for incompleteness.

ADJOURNMENT


Motion (VII) was made by Ms. Scott, seconded by Ms. Keir and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 2:30 p.m.

______ With Corrections

___X___ Without Corrections

Signed by Christopher Schein, Chairman, March 18, 2013.

